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TOWN STATUS REPORT 

July 31, 2023 

 

1. Brox Paving Contract – Sole Sourcing Request - Public Works Director, Leo Lessard 

Brox Industries has submitted an offer to extend Town’s paving contract for the current year. Public 
Works Director Leo Lessard is seeking approval from the Board of Selectmen pursuant to Section 
VIII: Additional Provision of the Town’s Policy on Purchasing & Procurement to accept the sole 
source proposal. 

The proposal includes two components: (1) Roadway reclamation, fine grading, and binder and (2) 
roadway milling and final paving. Brox Industries has offered a price of $15.50 (reduced from 
$15.75) to reclaim (break up/recycle the asphalt), fine roadway grading, and then repave with hot 
bituminous asphalt. The company has also agreed to hold last year’s (2022) price for costs for 
milling and paving of Milford’s roadways at a 1.5” depth at $14.25 per square yard respectively. 

See attached memo and related Brox contract information.  

 
2. Board, Commission, Committee Volunteers 

The Town is actively seeking volunteers seeking to serve on the various boards, commissions, and 
committees.  The following is a listing of current vacancies:   

• Board of Adjustment     2 Alternate Positions     
• Budget Advisory Committee   TBD 
• Capital Improvement Advisory Committee   7 Full Time Positions 
• Conservation Commission    2 Alternate Positions 
• Economic Development Advisory Council TBD 
• Granite Town Media    1 Full Time Position 
• Recycling Committee    1 Full Time Position 
• Planning Board     2 Alternate Positions  

If you are interested in applying, please contact the Administration Office or visit the Town website at 
www.milford.nh.gov and download /complete the volunteer application. 

http://www.milford.nh.gov/

